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It is important for each of us to be the voice of "We 
the People." Our neighborhoods, counties, states, 
and country are too important to sit on the sidelines 
and lose our freedom. The precinct is where our vote 
begins to count. The voters in a precinct contribute 
at each level up in our government.

Why did you decide 
to become a 
Precinct Chair?

I enjoy Informing my neighbors about what is happening in our community, 
county and state.

What do you enjoy about being a Precinct Chair?

How long have you been a Precinct Chair?

I've been a Precinct Chair since January 2023.

I am most proud of being a dad, grandfather and a great-grandfather. 

I also am so blessed to be Karen's husband. 

What accomplishments are you most proud of?

Contact me at 82@boodros.com. If you're not in Precinct 82, click here to 

find your Precinct Chair to ask questions about getting out the vote in your 
neighborhood, other election-related questions, or generally getting involved 
in your precinct. Click here for Republican Party volunteer opportunities. 

How can people get involved?

I am married to my sweetheart, 
Karen. We have three children, 
eight grandchildren, and one 
great-grandchild. I am a sixth 
generation Texan and a 
descendant of Alfred Hallmark, 
a soldier who fought at San 
Jacinto under General Sam 
Houston in 1836.

I love working with my fellow 
patriots who are the conservative 
Precinct Chairs in Montgomery 
County. I also recently became a 
board member of my community 
MUD84. We have lots of projects 
underway to improve storm 
drainage. I really enjoy cooking 
and most of what I cook is good, 
but sometimes...not so much.

We have three pets: China 
Doll, a large sweet dog; Ollie, 
the smartest dog I have ever 
met; and Snowball, a 100% 
black cat that identifies as a 
white cat.
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